
               France is in the spotlight 

  
Muriel Hannart, who has been International Vice-President of the 

Northern Hemisphere, has become President of the IALC 

(International Association of Lyceum Clubs).  

She succeeds Mrs. Ingrid Von Rosen, who served in this role from 

2013 to 2019, for which we warmly thank her.  

Muriel Hannart will be accompanied in this task by two vice-

presidents:  

- Monique Gaechter (former President of the St. Gallen club in 

Switzerland) for the Northern Hemisphere  

- Marilyn Mackinder (President of the New Zealand Federation) for 

the Southern Hemisphere.  

As founder and member of the club of Troyes, together with her 

mother Monique Charvolin, Muriel Hannart first held the position of 

treasurer, and then the position of president from 1997 to 2003. 

In 2007 she was elected Treasurer of the French Federation, until 

2010 when she took on the presidency (2010-2016).  

In 2016 she was elected International Vice-President for the 

Northern Hemisphere. We know the rest of this magnificent ascent! 

We are confident that she will be able to carry our high values with 

enthusiasm and competence, and that she will fulfil her new task 

with the energy we know so well, and with the experience gained 

during her various functions. We are certain that she will do 

everything possible for the best of the Lyceum, make it grow and 

sustain it while guarding its soul.  

Each of us can feel proud of and indebted to the values of the 

Lyceum as we invest in supporting the transmission of these values 

in the months to come. 

 

 


